A Few Notes From Your Coordinator

Before You Leave Your House:

· Wear your referee shirt, pack your whistle, stop watch (a watch will also do), Referee Voucher card, pen and water. 

· Make note of the field number and location of that field number where you are assigned before you arrive to your game. Bring your field map if you are not familiar with the field layout. 

· Arrive no later than 10 minutes before the start of the game. Do not switch locations.

During the Game:

· Ask for a game ball from one of the coaches. 

· As the game is to begin, place the ball in the middle of the field, blow the whistle loudly, and ask the coaches to place the teams on the field. 

· You, as referee, are in charge. BLOW the whistle loudly; ANNOUNCE all calls loudly; state who has possession of the ball loudly.
· Keep the game moving. 

· Hustle after out of bound balls. 

· During game time be professional. Don’t goof around with the referee you’re working with.

· You are not the coach. Make any explanations quick and keep the game moving. Do not coach the players.
Referee Substitution Policy

If you cannot make a game you are scheduled to work it is your responsibility to find a replacement. The kids playing these games depend on you to show up. If you miss more than one game per season (without finding a substitute), you will not be invited back to referee.  

Each season, we send out information on how to use our email distribution list to find substitutes. It is a quick, easy system to use, which should allow you to find a replacement within minutes! 

Payment Policy
· Referees are paid $10.00 per game, payable at the end of the season.

· Fill out each line of the Referee Voucher card.

· Make sure one of the coaches of the game you are working signs the card.

· At the end of the season mail the cards to the name and address listed on the Card.

· A check will be mailed to your home address usually within 2-3 weeks of the deadline.

Please send in your cards immediately upon completion of the season. I will not hunt you down. It is your responsibility to turn your cards in. If there are any issues with lost cards or missing signatures get in touch with me and I will make sure you get paid for the games you worked.

Please contact me with any questions:

Kevin Sullivan, Referee Coordinator

kjohnsullivan@yahoo.com
